                                Eagle Ridge Property Owners’ Association 
                       Minutes for ERPOA Board of Directors Meeting for October 8, 2018
                             These minutes will not be approved until the next Board Meeting.

Welcome to all Eagle Ridge Property Owners to the Board of Directors Meeting.  This will confirm that the Notice for this meeting was posted more than 48 hours prior to the meeting.
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by John Spiegel, President.  Board members present were: 
                                                                                                    Present                  Absent

              1.  John Spiegel,   President,                                          __X____                  ______

              2.  Christine Leslie, Vice President                              ___X___                  ______

              3.  Peggy Jermyn,  Secretary/Treasurer                         ___X___                 ______

              4.  Hewitt B. McCloskey, Jr., Director                           __X____                  ______

 A quorum was reached.  There were 17 residents present.

 Request was made to approve the Minutes for the September 10, 2018 Board Meeting.
              1.  First Motion to approve the minutes of  September 10, 2018: Peggy Jermyn
              2.  Second Motion to approve the minutes of September 10, 2018: Christine Leslie
              3.  All voted  in favor. The  motion was passed.
Treasurer’s Report: Peggy Jermyn (as of September 30, 2018)

     Bank Account Balances

1. Checking Account ending in 1247 – $ 194,337.26
2. Reserve Account ending in 3976 – $ 107,974.37                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
     Outstanding 2018 Annual Assessments

1. 1 resident has not paid at all – Lien has been placed

2. 2 residents have not paid the assessed $25.00 late fee or a portion of the late fee

3. Our Attorney continues to work on collection
     President’s Monthly  Report:  John Spiegel
1. Condos v. ERPOA litigation: The appeal taken by the three condominium associations remains pending before the Second District Court of Appeal.  Oral argument has been scheduled for December 19, 2018 in Tampa. 

2. Update on FPL new underground service work-there will be a 3rd transformer box placed near the one at the water treatment plant. They should start shortly. FPL will pay for the landscaping.
3. Utility Inc which provides the sewer in Eagle Ridge informed us that Lee County has ordered them to remove the invasive trees on the Aries Way Drive area near the treatment plant. This will completely open up that area and will look terrible.  We will take steps to try to prevent this. 
     Vice President’s Report:  Christine Leslie
       Drainage Committee Update:
       I met with the Golf Course and their engineers on 9/17. There is some work to be done on the flow-way
      between Track C preserve off Bald Eagle and Track D off Twin Eagle which is likely to happen in Q2 
      2019.  This should help with the backup of water along Bald Eagle. 

      In regards to the cleanup of some dead trees along Bald Eagle on the opposite side of the preserve, 
      I have one quote and seeking another. Will likely be between $500-$1000 for clean up and removal. 
     I continue to inspect the 6 pipes along Twin Eagle and Aeries to determine if the water level has 
     decreased enough to vactor them out. There are also two blocked pipes on Eagles Flight by the wetlands

      that are blocked. 
     I met with the Aquatic company that cleans the lake on Eagles Flight to ensure they are controlling the 
     pond weeds and taking a boat out to treat some of this at least 2x a year.
     Director’s Report: Hewitt McCloskey, Jr. 
           We have removed 8 queen palms that have been diseased.  We will be replacing them shortly.

           We have added flowers in the bed on Daniels and Eagle Ridge Drive.  
      Committee Reports
           Arbitration Board Committee:  Steve Norris

            No activity since the April 7, 2018 meeting previously reported.

          Architectural Control Committee : Rick Jermyn
             Rick Jermyn will be the new chair of the ACC, thank you Bill for all of your hard work, and 

           thank you, Rick for stepping in to serve in an important role for Eagle Ridge.
           Deed of Restriction Committee:  Brian Halfacre
	

	14517 Aeries Way Dr.
	Roof
	Needs Cleaning
	26-Sep
	6-Oct
	Pending
	 

	14516 Aeries Way Dr.
	Roof
	Repair
	26-Sep
	11-Oct
	Pending
	 

	14516 Aeries Way Dr.
	Roof
	Provide Contract of Pending Service
	26-Sep
	11-Oct
	Pending
	 

	14516 Aeries Way Dr.
	Eave(s)
	Needs Cleaning
	26-Sep
	11-Oct
	Pending
	


           Golf Liaison Committee:  Steve Norris 
            No report

           Security and Safety Committee-Connie Hope
1. October is Crime Prevention Awareness Month.  The Sheriff’s office is having a Meet and Greet on October 18 from 9-11 AM.  Reservation are required. Please call the Sheriff’s office to register.

2. ERPOA has donated a set of Solar lights to the Golf Course to be used on the path to the Club House when we have a meeting.  In this way we can see where we are walking.  

3. Again I say, if you see something that is questionable in our community, call the non-emergency number, 239-477-1000. If you see something that could be dangerous or cause someone trouble and you are not sure what it is, call 911. Early in the morning (3:00 AM) a resident saw a car with someone in it with a computer.  There was also someone running around houses.  What should they do?  Call 911 and let the police handle it.  Who knows what they are doing.  Don’t take a chance, just call 911. 
4. I have checked the incidents reports at the Sheriff’s office and there was only one listed.  It was a Nuisance report of a man knocking on doors asking for money.  What should you do?  Call the non-emergency number and let me know what is happening.  Email me at conniehope@comcast.net or call me on my cell 215-527-1217.  Better to address the issue and check it out.
5. Again, the Sheriff’s office motto is ‘Lock it or Loss it”
6. We are starting to work on the Phone Directory for 2019-2020.  If you would like to place an advertisement in the directory, please let me know.
           Social Committee –Sherri Holly
           Welcoming Committee:  Arlene Cabai Schuetz
 President’s note:  Arlene does a great job with her “Who’s New in the Neighborhood” column in the Eye of the Eagle.  Thank you, Arlene.   
           Resident’s Comments (limited to three minutes) Please give your full name.
                   1.   Jim Roberto:  John, I like what you write in the Eye of the Eagle.  Thank you. 
2.  Jan Ganter: Spoke about Race Track Gas Station and the man that was begging for money.  Be careful of people like that.
3. John Spiegel:  What is happening with the appearance of the Eagle Ridge Condos—the roof, the soffits and siding. 
Alan Skully:  We are fighting with the Insurance Company to pay for the repairs. The contractors continue to give us the run around.  We are considering breaking the contract and finding someone else.

4. Kathy Furlong:  I understand there was an alligator that was skinned and dismembered and left in the preserve.  Do we have any idea who did it?
Christine Leslie:  We have no idea who did it.  But authorities have stated it was an novice who did it.
5.   Don Peters:  Who is responsible for street maintenance and repairing holes.
Christine Leslie:  The County is responsible-- the streets are County streets. Report a problem to the County.
6.  Peggy Watts:  People are walking down the middle of our roads.  It is hard to drive on the roads without stopping and moving around them.  People just walk any where and mostly in the middle of the roads.  I am afraid I might hit them some mornings. Maybe I should put an article in the newspaper. 

7.  Luther Ward:  No sidewalks, people should be walking on the shoulder of the road, not down the middle of the road.  

8. Ginny Schuler:  The streets are very narrow.  There are lots of lawn maintenance trucks 
                             parked close together.  You have to zig and zag around them. 

9.  Tom Price: I very concerned about the speeding in the neighborhood.  They drive very fast on Aeries Way Drive.  

John Spiegel:  Connie, can you call your friend in the Sheriff’s office and see if we can get an officer here to check speed.

Connie Hope:  I will ask him to try and have someone here more often in the neighborhood.  

         A request for a motion for Adjournment:

                  1.  First Motion for Adjournment: Hewitt McCloskey
                 2.  Second Motion for Adjournment: Christine Leslie 

                 3.  All voted in favor for adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at  7:33 PM
